Women and Families Accommodation (CD 18/10) 

Consultation Feedback
Project Stakeholder Groups
A steering group has been meeting since January 2009 with representatives from key agencies such as the Police, Health and other statutory/third sector bodies. This group has been overseeing the development plans for the Community Training and Resource Centre but has also been updated on progress with the development of the replacement accommodation for homeless women and families.  We have widened this group to include agencies who have an interest in working in particular with families and children for example Children’s Services and Barnardos.

Residents and staff have been consulted on the proposals and have fed their comments and suggestions for the facility into the project development process to date.  We have an established working group consisting of staff and residents who are directly feeding into the design of the building and the services / management of and within it.
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Residents Views

The working group of staff, residents and ex-residents have been continuing to meet up regularly and have been discussing how they can help to myth bust and dispel fears about the proposals.  The residents have found the comments in the press quite distressing and are keen for people to come and have a look around the current provision.  

The residents and staff group feel that the Water Street Site is the best site as it is central and therefore provides the easiest access to local facilities and transport links.  The children at the time of the last meeting were attending Brook Street School, St Cuthbert's School, and the NCTC.   The group felt that frequent moving and disruption associated with being homeless and living in temporary accommodation makes it difficult for children to keep school places, maintain their attendance and to do well at school.  Therefore ease of access to schools and good public transport links are essential, as it is critical that families can support their children to remain within their existing school placement (which is the norm), and to ensure friends/ family support is maintained through out a difficult crisis period until the family are rehoused.  

Families and children often do not want any one to know that they are living in temporary accommodation due to the stigma that this causes and therefore the group felt that a central location with good access to transport links is essential to ensure this.  The group felt that the Water street site provides the easiest access for transport and access to facilities including GP’s and Q doc. It will also be quiet and discreet which the current site is not.

The staff felt that Water street would provide ease of access to a range of Health and support agencies which is critical to ensure the well being of the residents and their children who often have difficulty in accessing mainstream services and yet are often most in need.  Likewise access to pre and post natal care is essential to ensure the welfare of all concerned.

The group felt that the Water street site had the best access to lower cost local shops (LIDL, NETTO, TESCO all within walking distance) and amenities which are essential to families who are living on a low income and therefore require increased flexibility and choice.  

Statutory Agencies Feedback

We consulted with our statutory Partners (NHS, Cumbria Police and Children’s Services) in order to gather their views on the proposed site at Water Street.  

NHS:
· Site does not appear to have current amenity use.  Close to City Centre but not too close to night time economy
·  Similar advantages to current location, close for Police response if required
· Wide choice of GP / Healthcare 
· Not on major bus route but counteracted by proximity to facilities 
· Water street site offers the best all round options and would be favoured over and above the other sites
Police:
· Close to local shops, services and City Centre, but is more isolated from the night time economy activity associated noise disturbance.  
· The surrounding area is predominantly commercial, but activity and associated traffic will tend to ease by early evening, thereby contributing to a more peaceful locality.
· Closest police station is North Area HQ at Brunel Way
· North Area Public Protection Unit state there is no information to suggest that this site is not suitable for the proposed use
Children’s Services:
· The only key considerations would be safe and easy access balanced with safe distance from male hostels, and areas of high anti-social behaviour
Consultation Feedback – Ward Members

On Thursday 30th September Ward Members attended a briefing with Officers involved with the project to discuss the project and gather views and answer any questions in relation to the Water Street Site.  In summary the main comments / concerns were:
· Concerns about the cost to the parent of children having to travel from this site to their own school – this is the case currently as public transport is the only option for residents with children
· Security and staffing is important – building will be secure by design and staffed 24 hours per day
· It will be good to have the site tidied up – design will include landscaping and planting, also looking into gaining a CPO for the derelict properties next to the site
· It is much better to have a brand new decent looking building as it is on one of the access routes in the city
· It is the best option out of the 4 sites – all agreed
· There is a busy roundabout; traffic and small children, need to ensure there will be fencing – the site will be secure with the entrance located away from the main road.  (Current provision exits straight onto London road.)
·  What about the air quality aspect? Is in an air quality management zone? – We contacted Environmental Services who stated that the proposed development would have minimal air quality impacts; that it is located close to the Air Quality Management Area No 2 on Currock Street however they could not see any substantial increase in traffic volumes in the area associated with the development
Consultation Feedback – Residents in and around Water Street

Officers had a Meeting with the Current Lease holder to advise on the project, the process and time scales involved.  Officers assured the lease holder that they would update them personally on the project and developments.

87 consultation letters and questionnaires were hand delivered by Officers on 30th September, to the area’s in and around the Water street site. To date 6 completed questionnaires were returned, of which 3 wished to receive regular updates.  A summary of the respondents views are outlined below:
Positive:
· A decent building will be an asset and will look much better than it does now
· The security of the building should be No 1 priority
· A new building in a central location
· Demolition to houses in south John street would be a step forward
· This area needs to be invigorated (houses in south John street)
· Better street improvements, street lights, landscaping and clearer foot paths
· Location within easy reach of town centre and other services, transport etc
· Thought must be given to movement to and from the family accommodation (inclusion rather than isolation)
· Within walking distance to town, very close to swimming baths, good road access
Negative:
· No bus route or local doctors
· It is a 90% business community
· Lack of play areas for children
· Not really a residential area, more of a commercial area
· Volume of traffic increased & roads used as link roads between Crown & James street
· No community in this area
· Mainly business area
· Not close to schools
Land at Water Street
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